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News 

NACS attended a seminar within the Eastern Partnership 

 

On 21 October 2014, József Birtalan, the president of the National Agency of Civil 

Servants (NACS) participated in Warsaw (Poland) at the seminar within the Public 

Administration Reform Panel of the Eastern Partnership (EaP) - Standards of recruitment 

and selection to the senior positions in the civil service and political-administrative interface in 

the EU and EaP member states, organized by the Civil Service Department in Poland. 

The seminar brought together top managers and experts responsible for the civil 

service reform, including recruitment and selection procedure from EU Member States and 

partner countries - Armenia, Azerbaijan, Belarus, Georgia, Moldova and Ukraine, among 

attendees being the Head of Civil Service in Poland, the Director of the Human Resources 

Directorate General of the European Commission and the Director of the National School of 

Public Administration in Poland.  

The event was divided into three workshops were held presentations of centralized, 

decentralized or joint recruitment and selection models for management positions in public 

administration. Discussions also focused on the political-administrative interface of this process.  

Present to the event, besides NACS president, the representative of the Civil Service 

Management General Direction gave a presentation on the recruitment and selection of 

managerial civil service positions in Romania, focusing on management civil servants, as 

well as on senior civil servants. 

The Public Administration Reform Panel is a thematic workgroup within the Eastern 

Partnership, founded in October 2011, coordinated by the European Commission by the 

External Action Service (EEAS), Romania being represented on the Panel since the first 

meeting.  
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